



## **DSRA Committee meeting**

**Wed Sept 14, 2022**

### **Minutes**

Present: David Galloway, Wes Button, Robyn Moore (minutes)

Apologies: Paula Hanson

Meeting started: 7.30pm

David acknowledged the Palawa people as the traditional custodians of the lands on which we meet and a special mention for Uncle Jack Charles.

- Security cameras: Dept State Growth can't install cameras, but the police can. David emailed Sgt Tony Peters but hasn't heard back. Robyn to follow up with Craig Vermey.
- Lobby Tas Networks about moving electricity cable on Swan River Rd underground. David contacted them. Tas Networks' response: Quite receptive to using opportunities of road upgrades to move power lines underground, liaising with council. DSCA role would be to support council if/when council was upgrading the road. No action right now.
- Association to write letter to council requesting longer tip hours on weekends. David wrote to council. Response from GM & Mayor saying they'll look into it. We haven't heard anything since. David to follow up.
- Association to write to council about the need for boulders at Swan River Rd. David spoke to Peter Porch. Robyn to follow up.
- Membership – send info about financial/non-financial members.
- Beach markers – still on council's 'to do' list.
- Landcare plants – order submitted last year. Seedlings have been distributed and planted.
- Display garden near picnic table – donation from Swansea Garden Club to cover cost of plants and guards. Planted.
- Aboriginal Heritage seminar – Oct 1; Robyn organising catering.
- NRM (natural resource management) update. New model: council has signed a memorandum of understanding with the Landscape Recovery Foundation for the delivery of NRM in the area. Previous s24 NRM committee of council has become the East Coast Catchments Steering Committee (ECCSC), which is separate to council. Seems like a positive step forward.
- Yellow Sandbanks boat ramp is being upgraded.
- Defibrillators – Wes suggested that as an older community, it would be good to have some defibrillators. Canvas community for interest. Would need volunteer to store them – 3 sites on the road. Wes to research costs. Robyn to research funding.

Meeting closed: 8.25pm